	HUB Vancouver/UBC Committee Meeting Minutes   April 24th, 2013

	Location:  HUB Office    -   1-828 W 8th, Vancouver

	Attendees:  Lisa, Cail, Leslie (minutes), Jacint, Jens, Maria, Martin     Call to Order: 19:05


1. Quick Introductions and welcome to new attendees, Maria and Leslie
2. Review of Previous Minutes (March 27, 2013) - Approved

3. Review of Agenda: Approved with additional items:  Canada Line Access Update, Powell St Upgrades,  

4. Announcements (see also https://bikehub.ca/):

a. Annual General Meeting: Saturday, May 11th 13:00-16:00 at the Accent Inn in Burnaby. Ride to meeting- see HUB website
b. BC Elections: Tuesday, May 14th. Contact your riding candidates to gauge their interest in cycling facilities.

Bike to Vote: Pedal to the Polls! Check out the website: http://biketovote.ca
c. Bike to Work and Bike to School Week are approaching quickly. (May 27-June 2nd). Don’t forget to sign up!

d. BC Cycling Coalition Opinion Poll. Please voice your opinion on cycling in BC. See: https://bikehub.ca/news
e. The Regional Advisory Committee is looking for feedback on a metro wide draft action plan. Please review and comment here: https://docs.google.com/document/d/1VkivhE1J0GoFQKSaJFG5wzjXh_9c5HiaK9XTGAaTcDE/edit?pli=1
f. City Info/open houses on Adanac Route upgrades - please see http://vancouver.ca/streets-transportation/adanac-bike-lane.aspx . There are open houses on May 11 and 15th and an online questionnaire
g. 2013 Priorities for HUB Vancouver: Bikes on Broadway, Public Bike Share, Complete Bicycle Network, Point Grey/Cornwall and SW Marine Drive.

5. Point Grey/Cornwall Corridor (Lisa): The upgrade to Point Grey/Cornwall is a project in the City’s 2040 Transportation Plan and listed as a top priority for the city. There has been significant public consultation. A second set of consultation sessions is being planned see http://vancouver.ca/streets-transportation/point-grey-cornwall.aspx and please voice your support for a great all ages/all abilities cycling route along Cornwall and Pt Grey Rd either at an open house or in an email to mayor and Council. City staff will go to Council with the final recommendation in the summer.

6. Assessment Ride/Viaducts (Clark): The last assessment ride in March was of the Georgia and Dunsmuir viaducts. The report from this ride will be sent out to the Vancouver committee in the next couple of weeks.  The primary concern noted was the bike ramp that would connect to Dunsmuir and Beatty could be quite steep. The report will also recommend that any new streets in the area have cycling facilities and/or a 30km/hr speed limit.

Next ride: Drake St?  Date TBD.  Action Item: Heather and Clark to send email to Committee members looking for the best date for the next ride. Clark to send report to Committee.
7. Oakridge Development (Cail): Display on development proposal is open on weekends for suggestions if anyone is interested. This will be a big development with talk of ALL parking below ground, and green space on mall roof. 

Suggest HUB focus on City related Issues. 

8. Powell Street Upgrades: Work taking place June 2013 to May 2014. See http://vancouver.ca/home-property-development/powell-street-overpass-project.aspx for more information.

9. UBC Subcommittee (Jens):. Unfortunately cyclist and pedestrian facilities were not included in the NW Marine Dr upgrade, and these need to be addressed. A letter is in progress to the Ministry of Transportation (MOT) regarding concerns on NW Marine Drive.

4th Avenue (west of Blanca St) possible route for cycling infrastructure? May be worth contacting the riding provincial candidates (Christy Clark and David Eby) to express concerns over the lack of facilities here.

Action Items: Jens to write letter to MOT re NW Marine Drive. Lisa to check formatting guidelines and send to Jens.
10. Broadway Corridor (Lisa): Report attached to this email. 
The City is pushing for rapid transit along Broadway, and HUB has expressed their support for this as the best option for all ages/all abilities cycling along Broadway.

Action Item: Lisa to circulate HUB report on the Broadway Corridor.

11. Complete Bicycle Network (Cail): Met week of April 14th to figure out where gaps are in Vancouver’s cycling routes. Lisa is on the City’s Active Transportation Committee and has requested input from the network group to pass onto  the Transportation 2040 team.

12. Second Narrows Bridge: MOT is going to widen the sidewalks! There is no discussion about improving the access points yet.

13. Committee Budget (Lisa): HUB has allocated $400 per committee/per year. We are looking for suggestions on how this should be used.

14. Canada Line Bridge Access Update (Clark): There will be some improvements in access to the Canada Line Bridge on the Vancouver side.  There will be a two lane bike crossing over Marine Drive; separated bike route on the East side of Cambie to Kent, continuing west on Kent to Ash, with a crossing over Kent St.

Kent St from Ash to Heather will be painted as “advisory” bike lanes.
No current changes planned for Kent St east of Cambie to Ontario

15. TAC Standards – Not discussed.

The meeting was adjourned at 21:00
Next meeting May 22nd at 19:00 
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